
Dianella Primary College Parents & Citizens Executive Committee meeting 

10/3/2020, 1.20pm, DPC Staff room 

In attendance: 

Kalthum Ziandien, President 

Melissa Ozich, Vice President 

Rose Hsieh, Treasurer 

Maxine Potgieter, Secretary 

Maryann Henwood, Committee member 

Sana Zahid Khan, Committee member 

Michelle Walker, Committee member 

Anthony Middleton, School Principal, was in attendance for a short time.  

Kalthum Ziandien, President, left the meeting at approximately 2:15pm.   

 

Discussed: 

 Edudance. Mel spoke to Anthony about the possibility of doing the “Bop til you Drop” 

program instead of Edudance. Anthony says a tentative yes. Two programs to choose 

between, discussed the differences, committee agree program #2 seems most appropriate 

for our school. Discussion as to whether it will be junior primary or whole school, Anthony to 

bring it up with whole school teachers for input. Mel to email the company re expression of 

interest for TERM 4.  

 Open Night. After discussion, committee agrees it has come up too quickly for us to organise 

any sort of P&C involvement.  

 Sponsorship and advertising from 3rd party companies. Mel has previously asked businesses 

for donations to raffles in the past. Probably more discussion to be had about this.  

 FB group for committee communication – committee agrees this seems to be working.  

 School banking. Sana volunteers to receive banking from students and Mel and Rose will 

share the depositing duty. Sana to introduce herself to the current parent who is running the 

banking.  

 Communication. Who has access to the schools social media accounts. Disccussion about 

how we can best communicate to the general school population. It was agreed that there 

would be the creation of a school P&C public page (rather than a group), Michelle agreed to 

author the page and would speak to Anthony and Rudi about this.  

 Colour Run. Maxine to speak to Mrs Farmer who would give us a date,  and track down the 

physical package it sounded like had been dispatched to the school. Michelle to generate 

social media once a date had been set.  

 Aussie of the month. Uniforms costs have gone up, will we continue to fund this program, or 

perhaps change the frequency of the giveaway – TO BE DISCUSSED AT THE NEXT MEETING.  

 Disco. Bop til you drop are able to facilitate events like this, at a cost. If we are no longer 

funding Aussie of the month, we may be able to fund BTYD facilitating this disco instead. 

Melissa to see about costing. DISCUSS AT NEXT MEETING.  



 Community events. Parenting programs, movie nights. No real conclusion, just consensus 

that we would like more of these events.  

 Frequency of P&C meetings. Most agree we need more meetings, possibly 3 per term. AGM 

slated to be moved to term 4.  

 P&C members roles. Particularly regarding communicating with the wider school. Suggestion 

to take up WACSSO training. No conclusion reached.  

 Handwashing and Hygeine. Needed further discussion. Question over breakfast club and 

lunchtimes.  

 

 

Minutes taken and prepared by Maxine Potgieter, Secretary. 

Next meeting date not set at the time of these minutes, but later set by the president for Tuesday 

24th of March at 2pm.  

This meeting concluded at 3pm 10/03/2020 


